
Welcome to this term’s online safety bulletin. 
The theme of this term's bulletin is ‘navigating 
the world: social media & your child’s digital 
footprint’. As our children navigate their teen-
age years, they're increasingly immersed in the 
digital world. This newsletter aims to provide 
you with insights into their social media use 
and the importance of understanding their 
digital footprint. 
 
Understanding Your Teen's  
Social Media Landscape 
 
• Popular Platforms: 
Teenagers are using a wide range of  
platforms, including TikTok, Instagram,  
Snapchat, YouTube, and increasingly,  
platforms like Discord for community engage-
ment. Each platform has its own culture and 
purpose, from short-form video creation to 
instant messaging. 
 
• Why Social Media Matters to Teens: 
For pupils, social media plays a crucial role in 
their lives, extending beyond simple entertain-
ment. It offers a platform for connecting with 
peers, fostering a sense of belonging during a 
critical developmental stage. Social media can 
also be a valuable educational tool, enabling 
collaborative learning, access to information, 
and the development of digital literacy skills. 

• Potential Challenges: 
While social media offers benefits, it also pre-
sents risks for young people. Excessive use 
can lead to cyberbullying, exposure to inap-
propriate content, and the development of 
unrealistic social comparisons, impacting self-
esteem and mental well-being. Additionally, 
online interactions can expose children to pri-
vacy risks, including the sharing of personal 
information with unknown individuals. The 
constant availability of social media can also 
disrupt sleep patterns and academic focus. 
Parents should be aware of these potential 
dangers and engage in open conversations 
with their children about safe and responsible 
online behavior, including setting appropriate 
boundaries and monitoring their activity. 
 
The Importance of a Digital Footprint 
 
• What is a Digital Footprint? 
Your child's digital footprint, the trail of data 
they leave online, is increasingly important in 
today's world. This footprint, comprised of 
their social media posts, online activity, and 
shared information, can significantly impact 
their future opportunities. Colleges, universi-
ties, and potential employers often review 
online profiles, and a negative or inappropri-
ate digital footprint can have lasting conse-
quences. Teaching your child to manage their 
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‘Report Concerns: If you witness cyberbullying or other 

harmful online behaviour, report it to the appropriate 

platform and school authorities.’ 

online presence responsibly, including under-
standing privacy settings and considering the long
-term impact of their posts, is crucial. By fostering 
awareness of their digital footprint, you empower 
them to build a positive online reputation and pro-
tect their future prospects. 
 
• Why It Matters: 

 Permanence: Once something is  
posted online, it's difficult to  
completely erase. 

 Reputation: Online activity can  
shape how others perceive them. 

 Privacy: Shared information can be 
accessed by unintended audiences. 

 
• Helping Your Teen Manage Their Digital 

Footprint: 
 Open Communication: Talk to your 

teen about the potential consequenc-
es of their online actions. 

 Privacy Settings: Encourage them to 
review and adjust their privacy set-
tings on all platforms. 

 Think Before Posting: Remind them 
to consider the potential impact of 
their posts before sharing. 

 Responsible Sharing: Discuss the im-
portance of not sharing personal in-
formation like addresses, phone num-
bers, or passwords. 

 

 Monitor, but don't invade privacy: 
find a healthy balance of checking in 
with your teen, without making them 
feel that you don't trust them. 

 Lead by example: your own social 
media habits will be noticed by your 
children. 

 
Tips 
• Stay Informed: Keep up-to-date with the  

latest social media trends and apps. 
• Establish Ground Rules: Set clear  

expectations for social media use, including 
time limits and appropriate content. 

• Encourage Critical Thinking: Help your  
teen evaluate the credibility of online  
information. 

• Promote Healthy Habits: Encourage offline 
activities and face-to-face interactions. 

• Report Concerns: If you witness cyberbully-
ing or other harmful online behaviour,  
report it to the appropriate platform and 
school authorities. 

• Utilize Parental Controls: there are many 
software solutions available to help monitor 
and limit your child's online activity. 
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Useful Sites: 
 
It's important for parents in the UK to have access 
to reliable information about their children's  
digital footprints. Here are some key UK-based 
websites that offer valuable advice: 
 

CEOP Education (Child Exploitation  
and Online Protection) 

 They provide resources and advice 
for parents on various online safety 
topics, including understanding and 
managing digital footprints. Their in-
formation is very reliable. 

 Here is a link to their digital footprint 
page: https://
www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents/
articles/what-is-a-digital-footprint/ 

 
NSPCC (National Society for the  
Prevention of Cruelty to Children) 

 The NSPCC offers comprehensive 
online safety guidance for parents, 
covering digital footprints, social me-
dia safety, and other related issues. 

 Here is a link to their online safety 
page: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/
keeping-children-safe/online-safety/ 

Childline 

 Childline provides information and 
support for young people, but also 
offers valuable advice for parents on 
how to help their children stay safe 
online, including managing their  
digital footprint. 

 Here is a link to their digital footprint 
page: https://www.childline.org.uk/
info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/
online-mobile-safety/taking-care-your
-digital-footprint/ 

 
Family Lives 

 This website provides advice for fami-
lies, including information on digital 
footprints and online safety. 

 Here is a link to their digital footprint 
page: https://www.familylives.org.uk/
advice/your-family/online-safety/
digital-footprints 
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Together, we can help ensure a safe and positive online environment for our children. 

We’ll continue to share important updates and helpful resources throughout the year  

to support you and your family in staying informed. 

If you have any urgent concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact our school safeguarding team. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

Children's Commissioner for England 

 This website provides information 
on children's rights, and provides 
helpful information on how to mini-
mise  
children's data footprints. 

 Here is a link to their page on mini-
mising data footprints: https://
www.childrenscommissioner.gov.u
k/news/ten-top-tips-for-minimising-
childrens-data-footprints/ 

 
We hope this newsletter provides you with  
valuable information to help your child navigate 
the digital world safely and responsibly. 
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